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Memorandum of Understanding
Department of Recreation and Leisure Studies
College of Health and Human Services
October 2010

This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Recreation and Leisure Studies, the College of Health and Human Services, and the Office of the Provost, based on the recently conducted program review. It describes the goals to be reached and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals during the next program review cycle. Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The BA in Recreation and Leisure Studies is accredited under the NRPA Council on Accreditation, with reaccreditation granted in 2008 for a period of five years. The Therapeutic Recreation option within the BA is the only such program in southern California with accreditation. The MS in Recreation Administration is the only such graduate program in Southern California. The PARC review team made use of the NRPA accreditation materials for its review of the BA.

Strengths of the Department were identified as the vitality of its faculty and their strong rapport with their students; the Therapeutic Recreation option; its many partnerships and connections with the community; and its service to the recreation and leisure services profession as a resource for future professionals who match the changing demographics of California and the region.

Issues or concerns emerging from the program review process included:

· The external reviewer for the master’s program expressed a concern over the number of faculty members available to the undergraduate and graduate programs, particularly in respect to chairing and serving on thesis committees in the MS. In addition, the reviewer reported that master’s students wanted deeper learning experiences and more rigor in their courses; concern was expressed in particular over the graduate experience in the 400/500 courses.  Finally, the reviewer urged the department to examine course sequencing and frequency of offerings in the master’s program in order to better meet the needs of its graduate students.

· Both the PARC review team and the external reviewer for the MS indicated the need to strengthen the assessment of student learning so that assessment activities yield information that will assist in programmatic improvement over time.

Since the time of the review, X new tenure-track faculty have been hired and steps have been taken to moderate the heavy thesis load assumed by individual faculty members. [IS THIS TRUE?] In addition, annual assessment activities have yielded information that has been used to improve curriculum, assignments, and assessment plans themselves.
It is therefore agreed that:

· The Department will analyze the learning experience in the MS program overall to discover if appropriate depth and rigor are achieved, and in particular in the 400/500 courses to discover if graduate-level learning outcomes as defined by the faculty and achieved by students.

· The Department will continue to develop the learning outcomes it has established for the undergraduate and graduate programs, making them more specific and more demonstrable in terms of how they interact with the larger curricula.

This MOU has been read and approved by:

Department Chair: ____________________________  Date:

College Dean: ________________________________  Date:

Vice Provost: _________________________________  Date: 
